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Dear Pastors, Directors/Coordinators of Religious Education, Principals & Youth Ministers,  
 
May the Lord give you peace.  

As Bishop, I encourage you to consider putting together a group of any size from your 

parish/school to attend the National Catholic Youth Conference (NCYC) to be held November 

21-24, 2019 in Indianapolis, IN. An opportunity such as this for our young people to 

experience is truly an opportunity to change their lives for the good in their walk of faith!  

Organized and planned by the The National Federation of Catholic Youth Ministry in a 

distinctly Catholic setting, the National Catholic Youth Conference invites participants to 

encounter Christ, experience church, and be empowered for discipleship.  The schedule 

includes general and concurrent sessions addressing a wide variety of topics including 

forgiveness, Catholic spirituality and prayer, global issues, moral issues, and leadership. There 

are also opportunities for liturgy and special activities such as concerts, exhibits, and a 

thematic activity village.  

For more information about our Diocese of La Crosse Delegation, go to: www.diolc.org/ncyc 

and submit your interest to form a group by March 25, 2019! Keep watching the Office of 

Youth Ministry Chancery Bulletin announcements for updates as they become available.  

Thank you for all you do.  

In Christ,  

+William Patrick Callahan 

<<Top >> 
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No officials this week. 
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As of March 12 
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https://diolc.org/calendar/


To get your parish events listed on the diocesan calendar, diolc.org/calendar, please send an 
email to datebook@diolc.org. Make sure you include the following details; date, 
beginning/ending times, event location, description, menu and cost, etc. 
If you have any questions, please call Pam Willer at 608.788.1524 for more information. 
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Chancellor Very Rev. William Dhein – 608-791-2655  |  wdhein@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Ann Lankford – 608-791-2658  |  alankford@diolc.org 
 
Catechetical Leaders:  Important Information needed  
Please email the following information about the Parish Faith Formation program by 
Thursday, March 14th to Susan at sskemp@diolc.org 

 Name of catechetical leader 

 parish(es), city 

 the number of catechists for all grades.  For many parishes, this info has not been 
included in ParishSoft 

For each year 2011-2018 (if information is available) 

 Number of hours of initial and ongoing formation for catechists per year 

 Sacramental Prep formation sessions for parents – First Confession, Holy Eucharist, 
Confirmation 

 Do you use the Catechist Role Description Application Form with corresponding 
questions for new catechists? Or what other ways are used to be vigilant concerning 
faithfulness to Church teaching and the moral life of the catechists? 

 The extent of implementation of the Diocesan Virtue Program, “Teaching the Way of 
Love” and Theology of the Body for Middle and High School 

 Adult Faith Formation taking place 
The Diocesan data will be part of an extensive report that will be given to the Holy Father by 
Bishop Callahan for the 5-year period.  Your time is greatly appreciated. 
 
One Reason to Pray the Stations of the Cross  
Praying the Stations of the Cross helps us to become more aware of the merciful love that 
Jesus has for us. He gave His life in an unimaginably painful, degrading death so that our sins 
could be forgiven through the Sacraments. Invite parents to join with their children when the 
Stations are prayed during Faith Formation or School.  Click here for downloadable Stations 
and other Lenten resources.  
 

Confirmation Retreat 

http://diolc.org/calendar
mailto:datebook@diolc.org
mailto:wdhein@diolc.org
mailto:alankford@diolc.org
mailto:sskemp@diolc.org
https://diolc.org/catechesis/lent-resources/
http://diolc.org/chancery/
http://diolc.org/catechesis/


Are you planning a retreat for your confirmandi and their sponsors?  Please see the 
guidelines by clicking here on the Confirmation webpage.   
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Director: Jack Felsheim– 608-791-2663  |   jfelsheim@diolc.org 
 
Spring Parish Round Table Meetings – Please register by March 15! 
The Office for Communications is hosting Roundtable discussions this spring. Parish 
Administrative Assistants and Secretaries, School Administrative Assistants and Secretaries, 
ParishSOFT users, those involved in parish social media and other parish staff are welcome. 
Pre-registration is required: all meetings are 2 hours. Register online at 
http://diolc.org/spring-parish-roundtable-meetings/.  
 

Date Time Parish City Details 

Wed, April 10 9:30am Sacred Heart of 
Jesus 

Spring Valley, 
WI 

Brother Michael Center 

  1:30pm Sacred Heart of 
Jesus-St Patrick 

Eau Claire, WI   

Thurs, April 11 9:30am St. Bridget Ettrick, WI   

  1:30pm Mary Mother of 
the Church 

La Crosse, WI MMOC Parish Hall, main 
entrance & parking lot 
on west side of campus 

Tues, April 30 9:30am Christ the King  Spencer, WI In the Seton Center, 107 
E Wendell St. North side 
entrance 

  1:30pm St. Agnes Weston, WI Park in east side, entry 
on the far side, new 
addition 

Wed, May 1 9:30am St Adalbert Rosholt, WI Mass available at 
8:15am 

  1:30pm St Phillip the 
Apostle 

Rudolph, WI   

 
Spring 2019 Parish Round Table Meeting Agenda 

1. Review of census software Standard Operating Procedures and best practice. 
a. Parish Administrative Staff Listings – Chancery Bulletin 
b. Catholic Life Subscriptions/Registered Families with Send Magazine checked 
c. Close Batch, tax deductible Funds and tax statements 
d. Merge to purge. Never, ever, Delete  
e. Training webinar discussion 
f. Parish data cleanup.  

i. Mailing address cleanup 
ii. Phone number cleanup 
iii. Email cleanup 

https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/10/Guidelines-for-Confirmation-Retreats.pdf
mailto:jfelsheim@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/spring-parish-roundtable-meetings/
https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/SOP_ParishSoft_11_16_2018_njl.pdf


iv. Birthdates 
g. ParishSOFT Data Quality Initiative 

2. Handbook for Sacramental Records rev 11-16-2018, a walkthrough. 
3. Social Media for your parish 

a. My Own Church for you and your pastor.  
b. my Parish app  

i. New button: Prayer Request 
ii. Driving usage at your parish 

c. Facebook Social Media Group 
i. Share diocesan posted content 
ii. Share content from neighboring parishes 

d. Parish media resources 
e. Email, MailChimp and diocesan events 

4. Safe Environment information (posters, new forms, etc.) 
  
Please contact Nick Lichter at nlichter@diolc.org, or (608) 791-2681 with questions. 
 
Update: iTunes Gift Card e-mail scam 
In the past several months there have been a few reports of people receiving fake e-mail 
messages from one of our clergy. The message appears to be from a priest asking for help, 
and then asking for an iTunes Gift Card purchase, or some other type of purchase, donation, 
or money transfer. From what we are seeing, lists (available on the public internet). 
containing e-mail addresses are being used to make the relationship between pastor and 
parishioner or parish staff member. Please be careful not to publish e-mail addresses 
publically (typically on a website or in your parish bulletin) Care must be taken to protect our 
e-mail addresses and the relationship they have to a priest. 
 
Reminder: Bishop Callahan’s Lenten Message  
Bishop Callahan’s Lenten video greeting is available here. Please share his message on your 
parish Facebook and your parish website. We will also be using Facebook video cross posting 
for the Lenten Message from Bishop Callahan 

  
Lenten website and Facebook banners are available for your use at the diocesan media 

resources page. 
  

Reminder due March 13th: Parish Divine Mercy Sunday events  
If your parish is planning a Divine Mercy Sunday event, please send the information to 
datebook@diolc.org. In addition to adding it to the diocesan calendar, your parish event will 
also be featured in a special section of the April issue of Catholic Life magazine. All events 
received by March 13th will be published in the April Catholic Life magazine. 
  
Reminder: Attention Parish Administrative Assistants and Secretaries: Parish Message Lines 
for the back cover of the April issue of Catholic Life magazine are due by Wednesday, March 
13. Please direct any questions to Sr. Donna: dkrzmarzick@diolc.org. 
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Director: Sr. Donna Krzmarzick, ISSM – 608-791-2690  |  dkrzmarzick@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Alice Heinzen – 608-791-2673  |  aheinzen@diolc.org 
 
Safe Haven Sunday Thank You and Update 
Our office would like to thank all of the parishes in the Diocese who participated in Safe 
Haven Sunday. It was our pleasure to serve you as you help your families protect themselves 
from the harms of pornography. 
 
Just a reminder, families can continue to sign up for the 7-day text challenge. Please continue 
to urge your families to take the challenge during the season of Lent. 
Finally, the Safe Haven Sunday website – diolc.org/shs – has additional resources for parents, 
educators, ministry leaders and those who are struggling with pornography. Consider linking 
this site to your parish or school website. 
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Director: Christopher Ruff – 608-791-0161  |  cruff@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Fr. Woodrow Pace – 608-791-2676  |  wpace@diolc.org 
 
St. Joseph’s Table and Father Joseph Walijewski Legacy Guild: Join us in establishing a new 
tradition in honor of Father Joseph Walijewski. St. Joseph’s Table is a long-standing tradition 
in Italy honoring the earthly father of our Lord Jesus Christ, St. Joseph.  On March 19, the 
feast of St. Joseph the Faithful Spouse of the Virgin Mary, the children of Casa Hogar and 
members of the Guild will come together for a special meal to pay tribute to St. Joseph and 
celebrate Padre Jose Walijewksi’s life with inspirational stories and prayer. 
 Several St. Joseph’s Table gatherings have now been planned at parishes and schools of the 
diocese!  Thank you to everyone who is responding to the call. We have sent out small 
packets of material for the celebrations. For more information, resources and a schedule of 
the places and dates for St. Joseph’s Table, please visit: frjoesguild.org/stjoestable 

mailto:dkrzmarzick@diolc.org
mailto:aheinzen@diolc.org
https://d.docs.live.net/50e339516b6e08ba/Chancery%20Bulletin/diolc.org/shs/
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Missionary Childhood Association (MCA): The Lenten Mite Box collection is in full swing. We 
appreciate all the extra effort from our Catholic Schools and Parish Religious Education 
Programs “connecting children to children” for the sake of the Gospel. Updated information 
is now on the website as well as an example from Tanzania to share with the students. Their 
sacrifices are so important to those who struggle. For more information, you can also visit the 
Mission Office website and MCA page. 
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Director: Michael Haight – 608-791-2697  |  ceremonies@diolc.org 
 
Spring Rite of Confirmation season is just around the corner! Emcee letters addressed to 
host parish Pastors will be arriving soon in their email Inbox with detailed information. Please 
review carefully the information and to complete all forms in full and return them no later 
than one week before the anticipated date of the ceremony. Any questions in regards to the 
liturgical celebration can be directed to the Diocesan Office of Pontifical Ceremonies.  
 
Spring Rite of Confirmation Schedule: If a candidate from your parish cannot attend their 
scheduled date, feel free to contact the Office for Pontifical Ceremonies for other available 
dates and locations. Once an alternate date and location has been selected, the pastor of the 
candidate should kindly contact the pastor of the new location to request to have their 
candidate confirmed there. 
 
Inquiries on future dates for Confirmation (Fall 2019, Spring 2020, and beyond) can be 
directed to Debbie Brannon – dbrannon@diolc.org in the Office of the Diocesan Bishop.  
  
Ceremonial Updates to Confirmation: Please be sure to read all the information sent in 
regards to the Rite of Confirmation Liturgy - most importantly the Emcee Letter and the 
Ceremonial Guidelines for the Celebration of the Sacrament of Confirmation. Both of these 
documents include new and updated information that will help make your Confirmation 
Liturgy go smoothly and with proper solemnity. Updated guidelines are in place in regards to 
the seating of candidates and sponsors, as well as how photographs are to be taken. 
 
Visiting Clergy at Confirmation: If any Confirmand have a priest or deacon from outside of 
the Diocese of La Crosse planning to attend their Confirmation liturgy and want to vest and 
take an active part of the Holy Mass they need to provide a Letter of Suitability from their 
Diocesan Chancery or Provincial House, if from a religious order, and submit it to the 
Diocesan Office for the Vicar for Clergy at pboyle@diolc.org. Also, kindly inform the Diocesan 
Office for Pontifical Ceremonies of any cleric from outside of our diocese so they can plan 
accordingly. 
 

<<Top >> 
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Director: Christopher Carstens – 608-791-0161  |  ccarstens@diolc.org 
 
Prayers over the People at the end of Mass 
The Roman Missal includes an optional “Prayer over the People” for each weekday during 
Lent. The rubrics for using “Prayers over the People” are found in the collection of “Blessings 
at the End of Mass and Prayers over the People” in the Roman Missal, immediately following 
the Dismissal texts in the Order of Mass.  These indicate the following order: 

1. Prayer after Communion. 
2. Brief announcements, if necessary. 
3. “The Lord be with you.” 
4. “And with your spirit.” 
5. “Bow down for the blessing,” said by the Deacon or Priest. 
6. Prayer over the people, with hands outstretched.  R/. Amen. 
7. “And may the blessing of almighty God, the Father, and the Son, + and the Holy 

Spirit, come down on you and remain with you ever.”  R/. Amen. 
8. “Go in peace.” 
9. “Thanks be to God.” 

 
Liturgical Calendar 
March 15 (Friday):  Day of Prayer and Penance for Diocesan and Universal Church needs. See 
more information here. 
 
March 17 (Sunday): 6th Anniversary of the opening of the cause of Servant of God, Father Joe 
Walijewski, Cathedral of St. Joseph the Workman, 10:30 a.m. If you are unable to attend this 
Mass you can watch it live at diolc.org/live. 
 
Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/374406176710422/ 
Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
 
Chrism Mass, April 16 
The Chrism Mass is one of the diocesan highlights at which the bishop blesses the oils for the 
celebration of the Sacraments of Baptism and the Anointing of the Sick, and consecrates the 
Sacred Chrism used in the Sacraments of Confirmation and Holy Orders. Priests also renew 
their priestly promises at this Mass, and the faithful pray for them. The Chrism Mass will be 
celebrated on Tuesday, April 16, at 10:30 a.m., at St. Joseph the Workman Cathedral in La 
Crosse. Please consider attending! If you are unable to attend this Mass you can watch it live 
at diolc.org/live. 
 
Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1949276835140062/ 

Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
 
Easter Vigil Start Time 

mailto:ccarstens@diolc.org
https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/08/Day-of-Prayer-and-Penance-What-is-it.pdf
https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/08/Day-of-Prayer-and-Penance-What-is-it.pdf
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https://diolc.org/live
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Sunset in La Crosse on Saturday, April 20, is to be at 7:55 p.m.  So that the Vigil may begin in 
darkness, 8:30 p.m. should be the earliest beginning time for the vigil, while after 8:45 p.m. is 
ideal. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Coordinator: Teresa Brown – 608-791-2679  |  tbrown@diolc.org 

DIOCESE OF LA CROSSE GUIDELINES FOR REPORTING INSTANCES OF CHILD ABUSE 

The Diocese of La Crosse, through its policies and procedures, seeks to provide a prompt, 
appropriate and compassionate response to reporters of sexual abuse of a child by any 
diocesan agent (employee, volunteers, vendors, religious or clergy). Anyone wishing to make 
a report of an allegation of sexual abuse should send that report to the Most Reverend 
William Patrick Callahan, Bishop of La Crosse, at the Diocese of La Crosse, P.O. Box 4004, La 
Crosse, WI 54602-4004. Alternatively, you can contact Mrs. Karen Becker, Victim Assistance 
Ministry, 608-519-8002 or kbecker@cclse.org. The reporting form is available through the 
Diocese of La Crosse Office of the Vicar for Clergy or on the diocesan website at: 
www.diolc.org . Individuals are also encouraged to take their reports directly to civil 
authorities. Copies of the diocesan policy are available through your local parish and on the 
diocesan website. If you have any questions about the Diocese of La Crosse and the 
implementation of the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, please 
contact Teresa Brown, Diocese of La Crosse, at (608) 791-2679; or tbrown@diolc.org 

 
 
Reminder:  2018-19 Safe Environment reports are now due.  If you need an extension, call 
the Safe Environment Office at 608-791-2679.   All Spring Coaches need to be listed on the 
2018-19 School report.  All background checks must be current and training dates for staff, 
volunteers and students must be included to have a complete report. 
  
National Child Abuse Prevention Month begins in April.  Dedicate April 5th to prayer and 
sacrifice for the intention: "May survivors of abuse experience God’s profound love for them, 
and receive comfort and healing." More about the Call to Prayer is available at 
usccb.org/pray, 
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Superintendent: Thomas Reichenbacher – 608-788-7707  |  treichenbacher@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
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Director: Christopher Ruff – 608-791-0161  |  cruff@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Jeff Reiter – 608-791-2653  |  jreiter@diolc.org 
 
Diocesan Annual Appeal – Endurance in Hope  
The Church continues to work to fulfill its mission.  The Diocesan Annual Appeal is how we as 
a diocesan community fund our commitment to do our part of fulfilling the mission.  The 
good works continue as our story is told through the appeal, connecting with those who want 
to invest in the many good works.  Thank you to all parish leaders who continue to promote 
this vital ministry.  Remember to keep developing this ministry, as it is the largest source of 
funding for our charitable works and ministries.  
 
As of March 11, 2019:  

 We are at 93% of our goal and $111,931 ahead of last year at this time  

 39 Parishes have received more than $250,000 in rebates so far this year  

 89 Parishes have raised 17.5% more money this year than last year at this time 

 382 new investors to the Annual Appeal.  These are people who have never invested 

in the Diocesan Annual Appeal before 

 981 investors who were lapsed for at least one year are now re-engaged 

 16,795 (77%) of our supporters from last year have invested again this year 

 6,181 investors have invested more this year than last year at this time.  The average 

increase is $143.91 

 The average pledge is $453, compared to $417 last year  

We are preparing for our next mailing, which is scheduled to be in mailboxes before Palm 
Sunday weekend.  We will be targeting all LYBUNTS and new parish members from all 
parishes.  We will also be mailing to any SYBUNT and “Nevers” of any parish under goal. If the 
pastor of a parish would like to include their letter in the Holy Week mailing, please email it 
to Jeff Reiter at jreiter@diolc.org by the end of the business day March 27, 2019.  
 
Planned Giving – Leaving a Legacy 
Is your parish exploring the idea a Capital Campaign, Strategic Planning, interested in Planned 
Giving, or want to become a Stewardship Parish? If you need ideas to reinvigorate your 
stewardship journey or would like to share your successes and trials of stewardship, please 
give the Office for Stewardship and Development a call ‐ we would love the opportunity to 
serve you. 
 
<<Top >> 
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 Contact:  Kurt Jereczek – 608-791-0171 | kjereczek@diolc.org   
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

  
Director: Fr. Alan Wierzba – 608-791-2667  |  awierzba@diolc.org 
 
Please include the following intercession for vocations for your Sunday prayers of the faithful. 
 
That our parish community will nurture marriage and religious vocations through their lives 
of prayer and service, giving witness to God's loving action in the world. 
 
Transitional diaconate ordination of Samuel Mc Carty, Joseph Richards, and Daniel Williams 
will be on May 4, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. at the Cathedral of St. Joseph the Workman. 
 
Priestly Ordination of Deacon Brandon Guenther and Deacon Ethan Hokamp will be on June 
22, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. at the Cathedral of St. Joseph the Workman.    
 
Reminder:  Save the Date:  1st Annual Golf Outing to support vocations will be held at Cedar 
Creek Golf Course in Onalaska on Monday, June 17, 2019.   18-hole 4-person team.   More 
information to follow. 
 

Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1000963323447219/ 

Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
 

Reminder: For your parish bulletin until the weekend of March 16th 

Children's Come and See Day at Mater Redemptoris House of Formation 

Come and See is an opportunity to visit with the Sisters, pray, play and learn more about the 
Sister's life. 
When: March 23, 2019 

Who: Girls ages 9-12 

Where: Mater Redemptoris House of Formation in La Crosse 

Registration and Information: Register by March 13 (or until filled) at 
www.materredemptoris.org 

Questions: Contact Sister M. Consolata at 608-788-4530 or materredemptoris@gmail.com 
 

Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/354294368682728/ 

Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
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Director: Msgr. David Kunz – 608-791-2689  |  tbrown@diolc.org 
 
Please begin sending all requests for Letters of Suitability to Paula Boyle.  Paula can be 
contacted at pboyle@diolc.org   
 
Upcoming Dates and Events for 2019 & 2020: 
 
Priest Retreat April 29 thru May 3, 2019 at St. Anthony Spirituality Center - Marathon, WI.   
Call Susan Hubbard at 715-443-2236 ext. 139 to reserve your spot.  The Speaker is Fr. 
Sammie Maletta from the Diocese of Gary, Indiana.  There is still plenty of time to register if 
you have not already done so. 
  
Priest Unity Days June 20-22, 2019 at Holy Crosse Diocesan Center – La Crosse, WI.  The 
Presenter is Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis, Most Reverend 
Andrew H. Cozzens.  The theme is: “Remain in me...for without me you can do nothing” (Jn 
15) - Human and Spiritual Growth for Fruitful Priestly Ministry. 
 
Deacons and Wives afternoon with the Bishop - Holy Cross Diocesan Center, August 10, 2019 

  
Fall Clergy Conference October 14-15, 2019 at Holy Cross Diocesan Center, Presenter is Fr. 
Sean Kilcawley. 
  
Fall Clergy Conference   October 12-13, 2020.  
 
 

 
Director: Christopher Rogers – 608-791-2652  |  crogers@diolc.org 
 
Youth Retreat at St. Joachim Catholic Church 

This retreat will be held Sunday, March 31, 2019. For more information please 
visit:https://diolc.org/yya/youth-opportunities/parish-rallies-and-retreats/  RSVP to Christina 
Pelot, St. Joachim’s Youth Minister, Christinapelot@gmail.com  or Irene Klevene at the 
central office at 715-884-6815, by Monday, March 25, 2019.  
  
Catholic Scout Retreat 

Place:  St. Patrick’s School – 100 South L Street – Sparta - WI 
Date: May 18, 2019 

Time:   Registration 8:30 to 9:00 a.m. sessions will end at 4 p.m. 
Meals: Lunch & snacks provided 

*No Cost free will donations accepted  
*This retreat is for Boy Scouts ages 13 and older or have completed the 6th grade 

*For Information contact: Cindy Sjolander at 608-792-4911 or 
catholicscoutslacrossediocese@gmail.com 
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Here is the diocesan Facebook link to the event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/2272978979619505/ 

Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
  
Adventure Camp 

Week 1: June 23-28, 2019 

Week 2: August 4-9, 2019 

For more information, please visit https://diolc.org/yya/youth-opportunities/adventure-
camp/ 
  
Mission America 2019 

Once again this year, two trips are being offered. 

The First Trip will be to Quincy, FL 

When: June 7-14, 2019 

Type of Work: Hurricane Michael Relief 

Who Can Attend: Students who have completed 9th grade and older. 

Cost: $500 
Contact: Mary Stoeffler – Youth Minister at Holy Family Catholic Church, Prairie du Chien.   
creativecuts@yahoo.com 
 
The Second Trip will be to St. Petersburg, FL 
When: July 6-13, 2019 
Type of Work: We will be participating in the Good Samaritan Project with the Diocese of St. 
Petersburg. More information can be found here: Good Samaritan Project 
Who Can Attend: Students who have completed 9th grade and older. 
Cost: TBD 
Contact: Jen Mickschl – Youth & Young Adult Ministry – 608-791-0161  | jmickschl@diolc.org 
 
For more information about both trips, please visit https://diolc.org/yya/youth-
opportunities/mission-trips/  
 
NCYC (National Catholic Youth Conference) 

NOW is the time to register your parish for the National Catholic Youth Conference! Though 
it may seem as so far away, we need to be planning who is in and who is not for this life-
changing experience! A gathering of the young church 25, 000 strong is sure to be a life 
changing experience for youth and adult chaperones alike!  
What does it mean to commit as organizing a parish/school group? Simply that you are 
committed to organizing a group, no deposits are due. We do not need names of individual 
participants, we only need to know which parishes are committed to organizing a group with 
ESTIMATED numbers of youth participants and adult chaperones. There is no obligation at 
this time. 
 
Our goal is to send the biggest delegation we have ever sent of more than 220 youth and 
adults. To help us do this, we have put together a team of people who will help guide you 
through the registration process, answer any questions, you, your youth, or their parents, 
may have, as well as, spiritually prepare our delegation to attend this life changing event. 
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Go to our official Diocese of La Crosse NCYC website: https://diolcncyc.weebly.com/  to let us 
know you are committed to this experience!  
Key parts to check out are: 

 Our web meeting series at: https://diolcncyc.weebly.com/more-inforegister.html  

 Promotional videos to share in your parish at: https://diolcncyc.weebly.com/about-
ncyc--our-trip.html 

 

Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/532204183968446/ 

Please share this on your parish Facebook. 
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